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NUMBER: 16. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Approve First Amendment to the Interlocal Contract Annual Maintenance Work Program with the Clark 

County Regional Flood Control District, Funded by the Clark County Regional Flood Control District Which 

Increases  the Amount of the Contract from $2,154,427 to an Amount Not to Exceed $2,331,000 to Include 

the Las Vegas Wash Between Owens Avenue and Lake Mead Boulevard. (Citywide) (For Possible Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, P.E., Director of Public Works, Public Works 

WARD: 

 Citywide 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That the City Council approves the first amendment to the Interlocal Contract with the Clark County Regional 

Flood Control District to increase the funding of the original contract from $2,154,427 to an amount  not to 

exceed $2,331,000 to include the Las Vegas Wash Middle between Owens Ave and Lake Mead Blvd (NLV19) 

funded by the Clark County Regional Flood Control District, for the annual maintenance work program which 

provides maintenance of flood control improvements within the City. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $2,331,000  

EXPLANATION: 

 $2,154,427   Original Contract 

 $  176,573    First Supplemental Contract 

$2,331,000   Total Contract Amount 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

00294-290312 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

On June 11, 2020 the City of North Las Vegas entered into an Interlocal Contract with the Regional Flood 

Control District to maintain regional flood control facilities within the City of North Las Vegas.  The locations 

of the facilities to be maintained are shown on Exhibit “A” of the proposed Interlocal Agreement, and the 

work to be performed is described in the work program which is attached.  

 

This reach of Las Vegas Wash is within the jurisdiction of Clark County. An interlocal agreement between 

Clark County and North Las Vegas exists that provides for North Las Vegas to maintain this reach. As such, 

NLV19 is being added to the NLV maintenance budget.   

 

 


